
Circuit Letter 24.09.25  Revd. Dr. Paul Glass 

 

Dear Friends, 

It's been a busy old September...It's included: 

1. A communion service as Local Preachers and Worship Leaders prepared themselves 

for another year 

2. A vibrant procession at Surrey Pride - including Christians at Pride (see the photo of 

me in a natty t-shirt!) 

3. The welcome service for our new District Chair, Conrad Hicks at Redhill 

4. Our September Circuit Meeting - with a fantastic presentation about the recent visit 

to Iona 

5. Distribution of Minutes of Conference and Directories to folks around the Circuit 

6. A Celebration Gala event celebrating 60 years of the Yvonne Arnaud Theatre in the 

presence of HRH Prince Edward 

7. An international celebration service with wonderful food at Stoughton 

8. A busy Heritage Weekend at St. Mary's Guildford with a display of art from Prisoners 

at Send. 

9. A busy Freshers Week at the University of Surrey plus Freshers Fair 

10. Songs of Praise service at Merrow 

11. Two Harvest Festival Services - including one at the community centre in Knaphill 

12. Synod at Gravesend 

13. A monthly service at Cedar Court nursing home 

14. A grief cafe at the University 

15. Pastoral visits in hospitals and people's homes 

16. A visit to Cranleigh Baby Bank 

17. Working on the frustrating nature of the Methodist Church national registration 

system 

18. Working with an architect at Knaphill 

19. Fielding the usual queries/emails etc. etc. 

This is not about me saying 'look what I've done' - this is about trying to identify where God 

is in all the things that we are surrounded by and pointing to and celebrating that presence. I 

do realise that sometimes, for all of us, there is too much to deal with. Too many plates 

spinning, too many things pressing in from every side causing pressure. We live in an 

environment which asks a lot of us. 
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It was good then to hear in Adam's letter last week of the joys of seeking out a place of beauty 

in Iona - a 'thin' place where the voice and presence of God are evident. Where walking, 

worshipping, singing, and being were the key elements of each day. I need to seek out those 

moments with a little more intention - as do we all. Times when I allow myself to be refreshed 

and not constantly to be thinking of the next thing to do. 

Does that resonate with you too? As we move through these autumn days - let us remind 

ourselves to be kind to ourselves as well as others. 'Being' as well as 'doing' is important. 

Indeed 'doing' things well doesn't happen unless we've paid sufficient attention to the 'being' 

part of our lives. 

Paul 
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Resources/Good News 

Our Story, Our Song: Walking, Welcoming, Witnessing Together 

As we step into this Connexional year, the question remains: Where will our walk, our 

welcome, and our witness take us next? 

As the new Connexional year begins, the morning service at Wesley's Chapel, led so 

thoughtfully by the Revd Dr Jennifer Smith alongside the new minister, the Revd Dr Claire 

Potter, invited us to remember once again that we are part of a story far larger than ourselves. 

Our Story, Our Song: Walking, Welcoming, Witnessing Together - The Methodist Church 

Digital landline switchover and telecare 

You may have heard that traditional analogue telephone lines are being phased out in favour 

of digital ones by the end of this year (see the link below). 

A national campaign is urging users of telecare devices to get in touch with their 

communications provider (in other words, the company who sends the phone bill). This is to 

let them know that they use a wrist / pendant device, or similar health / fall alarm. 

Digital landline switchover and telecare - Surrey County Council 

 

https://www.methodist.org.uk/about/our-stories/our-story-our-song-walking-welcoming-witnessing-together/
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/community/news/categories/health-and-wellbeing/digital-landline-switchover-and-telecare


 

 



 

 



 

  



 

 

Saturday 27 September at Knaphill: 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 


